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MEMO 

TO: Mahesh Sharma 
County Administrator 

FROM: Angie Kersten, P.E. 
County Engineer 

SUBJECT: Approval of a Temporary Road Closure on 10th Avenue 

DATE:  June 28, 2021 

This resolution is to approve a temporary road closure on 10th Avenue between 290th Street and 
the north corporate limits of the City of New Liberty.  The New Liberty Volunteer Fire 
Department requests the road closure to facilitate their annual steak fry.  This will be the 40th 
consecutive year they have hosted the steak fry on the fourth Saturday in August.   

To celebrate the milestone anniversary of this event, they are planning to have several additional 
activities that they have not had in the past.  They are anticipating a large turn-out and the limited 
off-road parking could potentially result in cars attempting to park in unsafe locations along and 
near 10th Avenue and Hwy 130. 

Last year, due to COVID-19, they held the steak fry as a drive-up only event and closed the road 
in the same manner as this request.  The road closure for the event went smoothly. 

The request is to temporarily close 10th Avenue on August 28, 2021, from 8:00 a.m. to midnight.  
The New Liberty Volunteer Fire Department will work with the Iowa Department of 
Transportation to mark a detour route on Hwy 130.  They will also provide traffic control and 
return the roadway to its normal condition prior to re-opening the closure. 

I recommend approval of the temporary closure.  Attached to this memo is a location map. 
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  THE COUNTY AUDITOR'S SIGNATURE CERTIFIES THAT  
  THIS RESOLUTION HAS BEEN FORMALLY APPROVED BY  
  THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS ON                                . 
                                                                                   DATE 
 
  ______________________________________ 
  SCOTT COUNTY AUDITOR 

 
 
 
 
 
 

R E S O L U T I O N 
 

SCOTT COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 

July 8, 2021 
 

APPROVAL OF TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE FOR NEW LIBERTY VOLUNTEER 
FIRE DEPARTMENT ANNUAL STEAK FRY ON AUGUST 28, 2021 

 
 
BE IT RESOLVED by the Scott County Board of Supervisors as follows: 
 
 

   Section 1.   That the request from the New Liberty Volunteer 
 
    Fire Department to close 10th Avenue from 290th Street south 
   
    to the north corporate limit of the City of New Liberty 
 
    on August 28, 2021, from 8:00 a.m. to midnight be 
 
    approved. 

 
  
 Section 2.   That this resolution shall take effect  
 
  immediately.  
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